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BY EMAIL 

April 17, 2023 

Laurie Ann Cooledge 
Chief Financial Officer 
Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd. 
590 Steven Court 
Newmarket, Ontario L3Y 6Z2 
lcooledge@nmhydro.ca 

 

Dear Ms. Laurie Ann Cooledge:  

Re: Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd. 
Application for the Disposal of Accounts 1588 and 1589  
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2023-0109 

Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd. (Newmarket-Tay Power) filed a request with the 
Ontario Energy Board (OEB) on March 14, 2023, under section 78 of the Ontario 
Energy Board Act, 1998 to dispose of the balances in two deferral and variance 
accounts.  

Notice of Hearing and Procedural Order No. 1 was issued on March 24, 2023. In that 
document, the OEB asked that intervention requests be filed by April 10, 2023 for 
anyone who wished to participate as an intervenor.  

On April 11, 2023, Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition (VECC) filed an intervenor 
form with the OEB asking for intervenor status in this proceeding. VECC was an 
intervenor in Newmarket-Tay Power’s last cost-of-service application.1 

  

 
1 OEB file number EB-2009-0205 
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This letter confirms that VECC is approved as an intervenor. VECC is eligible to apply 
for an award of costs under the OEB’s Practice Direction on Cost Awards.  

Yours truly, 

 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 

 

C: All Parties in EB-2023-0109 

 

https://www.oeb.ca/regulatory-rules-and-documents/rules-codes-and-requirements/practice-direction-cost-awards
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